WIGMORE GROUP PARISH COUNCIL

 Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9 March 2015
	PUBLIC SESSION 8pm-8.15pm:  No members of the public attended.
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	Present:  Cllrs. Graham Probert (Chair)(GP), David Gardiner (DG), Bryan Casbourne (BC), Kevan Perkins (KP), Clare Major (CM),  Roger Phillips (RP)(Acting Ward Councillor), 

CPSO Peter Knight,  Mr Dean Curtis, Head Teacher, Wigmore School (DC)
Apologies had been received from Cllrs. Vic Harnett and Anne Gilbert, and Rachel Dixon, Locality Steward
Absent:  Cllrs. Andrew Morgan, Charles Poole
Declarations of Interest :  None

Minutes of previous meeting (9/2/15)

The minutes were agreed to be an accurate record of the meeting and signed accordingly.

Proposed:   KP    Seconded:  CM     All in favour.

Reports: 
4.1  Wigmore School.  DC was congratulated on his appointment as Head of Wigmore School.  He is very keen to put the school at the heart of the community and is seeking views on how school facilities, resources and expertise can be used for the benefit of the area that the school serves.  It was suggested that the Mortimer News and website can be used;  also that a focus group be set up to include a member of the Parish Council and other community organisations to look at ways forward.  DC confirmed that he will attend WGPC meetings on alternate months. In the meantime, any further thoughts can be directed to him at the school.
4.2  Ward Councillor.  RP had sent his monthly report and highlighted the following:

Planning:

Philip Mulllineux, Planning Officer is leaving Hfds Council.  RP will meet with him shortly for a handover. 
 The public consultation on the Core Strategy has been heard at Belmont;  minor amendments have been requested.  Unless there are attempts to frustrate, the Strategy will be adopted between July and September. Pending adoption, we are vulnerable to development proposals. 

Budget:

Council  tax, Fire Service and Police – will all increase by 1.9%.

RP’s report gives details of how savings will be made:  focus will necessarily be on services for vulnerable people (adults and children’s social care) and economic development.

Capital programme:  it is hoped that £13.1m will be secured from the government’s Challenge Fund, allowing all planned road works to be carried out. This may be announced before purdah begins (23/3/15). In the meantime, priorities have been established with input from parish councils.
Rural Policing event:  RP reminded Councillors of the event being held at Luctonians on 12/3 – details of which had been circulated.
4.2  Locality Steward – Rachel Dixon had sent her apologies.  Her weekly report is received by all Councillors.
It was agreed that Lengthsman funds could be used to clear leaves from the footpath 


alongside Bury Lane/Kings Meadow, which present a health & safety hazard when wet.  LH to check what funds remained.

Elections

Nomination papers for the Parish Council elections were distributed.  Information from the briefing by Hfds Council had been circulated and LH highlighted some points re the election process:   nominations to be handed in to the Electoral Office in Hereford between 23/3 and 9/4/15. Contact at Hfds Council for North Herefordshire questions about procedures etc is Amy Hallett.    LH has copy of March electoral register, although candidates may request their own copy. (Elector numbers of candidates and those nominating and seconding must be included in nomination papers).

If there are equivalent or fewer candidates than the allocated number in each parish (5 in Wigmore, 2 in Leinthall Starkes, 1 in Elton and 1 in Pipe Aston) no election will be necessary.

Community Speed Watch

No updates in VH’s absence.
Lengthsman Scheme 2015-16
Management Plan to be completed as soon as possible (draft to be prepared for approval at April meeting).  This will be discussed at the Chairs & Clerks meeting on 11/3/15.  It was noted that Hfds Council will cut verges twice during the year and will provide 6 cuts to amenity land. 
Updates on matters previously considered:
a. Noticeboards.   No progress on the Millennium Green board. GP to follow up.
b. Defibrillator.  Equipment now in place.  15 volunteers have been trained and a further training session will take place in the Village Hall on 21st March – 5 people already signed up.
c. Dog Waste Bins:  Fortnightly emptying service now in place.  A general waste bin on King’s Meadow does not get emptied.  LH to follow up with BBLP.

Regular Updates
a.   Neighbourhood Plan.
Draft 3 of the NP is available in the shop, as publicised in the February Mortimer News; electronic copies are available from the Clerk. 

b.  Mortimer News  & website

Mortimer News:  February edition was published. Next issue:  May
 Website:  the website is running.  LH can update.

c.  Roads – no issues.

d.  Footpaths 
GP had contacted a contractor but the job was considered too small.  DG to share details of additional works to footpaths (including repairs to bridges) with GP:  this may be of interest to the contractor.
Policies and Procedures
Revised Standing Orders had been circulated.  There were no comments and Councillors AGREED to adopt the amended version.  Proposed:   CM     Seconded:  KP    All in favour

Payments
a.     Payments from the budget (as listed in the agenda with the addition of reimbursement of expenditure on ancillary items for the defibrillator to AG) were APPROVED.          Proposed:  DG   Seconded:  BC    All in favour.
b. No lengthsman payments had been requested.

 Planning Applications
No applications received.  The following updates were noted:
 143828  - Forest Croft, Lingen (demolition of rear extension & building of office - Refused (WGPC had not objected)
Appeal date notification – Wigmore Castle:  1st April 2015 (Bristol)

Correspondence
Correspondence received was considered as summarised below. Decisions are shown in red.

Date of next meeting:     Monday 13 April 2015 at 8pm.

The meeting closed at 9.25pm

	LH
Cllrs who wish to stand
GP/VH/ LH/RD
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LH

DG/GP


	PAYMENTS from General funds
	
	

	Supplier
	Item
	Amount £ incl. VAT
	VAT  £

	Plusnet  Dir/debit
	Broadband (Feb-Mar 2015)
	33.00
	5.50

	L Henry
	Clerk’s salary (March  2014) (backpayment of increase wef 1/1/15 included in this payment) £265.30
+ expenses (travel to Wigmore x 1 - £5) 

+ stamps £6.36
+ registration with Information Commissioner £35 (annual fee – paid by credit card)
	311.66
	-

	Bowdler & Co
	Clerk’s PAYE (March 2015 – as above) 
	66.20
	-

	HALC
	Subscription 2015-16 (to be paid on 1/4/15)
	455.98
	76.00

	Bryan Casbourne
	One Stop Print Shop – printing Mortimer News - £143.75
Renewal of web domain (paid in error direct to MN.com in February – cheque returned) - £17.40
	161.15
	-

	Anne Gilbert
	Purchases for defibrillator
	31.56
	

	TOTAL PAYMENTS FROM PRECEPT / COMMUNITY FIELD FUND
	1059.55
	81.50


	From
	About
	Action /Decision

	HC – Fran White
	Playground inspection Jun/July 2015 - £50.60 + vat

Check that previous works were done.
	AGREED to request inspection

	Mrs Joan Hughes-Price
	Request for funding for tidying the Millennium Green
	Decision to allocate money for work to be done after 1/4/15

	Mr Philip Argyle of

Silviculture
	Woodhampton Wood:

Proposed Management Plan
	Discuss:  Comments by 24/3/15
· Recirculate

	HC
	Election information
	

	HC
	Nomination forms for election
	To be completed by Councillors who wish to stand again

	SITA
	Stroke Association – request for donation
	Donation not agreed;  Local charities only

	Herefordshire Council
	Become a Master Composter for Herefordshire (training on 11/4/15 at The Cube)
	Respond direct if interested

	Hfds Council
	Precept granted as requested - £16k 
	

	HALC
	Information Corner + various attachments
	

	DCO
	Acknowledgement of Registration
	Publication Scheme tba – next meeting

	Balfour Beatty
	Parish Briefing Event – re Annual Plan
	BC & LH attending 17/3

	Police
	Herefordshire Rural Crime Prevention consultation event - @ Luctonians – 12/3/15 – 6.30 pm
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